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Check out the Website for pictures of recent events!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

June 5-6:  Texas Parks and Wildlife’s Life’s Better Outside Experience Mini Expo at Alley Fest in Longview.

June 8:  Growing Up WILD training in Jefferson sponsored by the Cypress Basin Chapter

June 8:  Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter monthly meeting

June 15, 22, and 29:  Nature Club at the Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge

July 13, 20, 27:  Nature Club at the Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge 

October 22-24:  11th Annual State Texas Master Naturalist Conference in New Braunfels.

Please check our web page at least once a week for news and announcements on the calendar.

Web address: http://grovesite.com/tmn/cbc

POINTS OF INTEREST


Travel and attendance time for monthly meetings counts as volunteer time.


Programs at meetings that can count as Advanced Training are announced in advance with the amount of time allowed noted.


Record your volunteer time immediately so there won’t be questions later about when and amount of time.


Check the calendar for dates that you may have forgotten.  We’re trying to post volunteer opportunities so there’s a record for the chapter and for members to refer to.


Watch for Advanced Training announcements in the newsletter and in emails.  Travel for such events is counted as volunteer time.


 

















MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT


by Ted Barrow





EXCITING OPPORTUNITIES AHEAD!








COME TO THE MEETING TUESDAY NIGHT.





THERE’S LOTS TO DISCUSS.
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CYPRESS BASIN CHAPTER JUNE MEETING





Tuesday, June 8 at 6:30 p.m.


City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose Center


305 East Austin St. 





IMPORTANT PLANNING FOR VOLUNTEER PROJECTS


Bring your calendar and get involved!


 














FORMS ONLINE





Please go to our web site (� HYPERLINK "http://grovesite.com/tmn/cbc" ��http://grovesite.com/tmn/cbc�) and click on FORMS to view and complete required forms.





Dues and Insurance Form – to be completed and submitted with annual dues


Monthly Volunteer Report – to save on your computer and complete each time you perform volunteer service; submit to the membership chairperson upon request


Request for Approval of Individual Volunteer Activity – must be submitted and approved before you can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Group Volunteer Project – must be submitted and approved before a group of members can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Advanced Training – must be submitted and approved before attending advanced training for credit














VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 








June 5-6:  TPWD Mini Expo at the Longview AlleyFest





On-going:  Healthy Habitats at Caddo Lake grant in Karnack.  Volunteer opportunities will be announced.





June 15, 22, and 29:  Nature Club with Karnack ISD students ages 3-7 at the Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge.





July 13, 20, and 27:  Nature Club with Karnack ISD students ages 3-7 at the Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge.























VOLUNTEER


OPPORTUNITIES


Approved volunteer opportunities are posted on our Website � HYPERLINK "http://grovesite.com/tmn/cbc" ��http://grovesite.com/tmn/cbc�.  Click on Calendar to view volunteer opportunities posted each month.














GROWING UP WILD TRAINING COMPLETED AT KISD





Growing Up WILD training was conducted on May 6 for 10 participants at Karnack ISD.  Five KISD teachers and two administrators completed the training.  Gary Endsley, Leta Kay, and Nadine Pope also received the training.  This training was part of the Healthy Habitats grant.  Facilitators for the Growing Up WILD session were Betty Morgan and ViAnn Sawyer who became facilitators for the program after completing a one-day intensive training in Dallas last fall.





The participants were engaged in many activities during the training session.  Evaluations at the end of the training revealed that the participants enjoyed the training and will definitely use the curriculum with young children.





Another Growing Up WILD training is planned for June 8 in Jefferson.  Enrollment for that session has reached capacity.  Eight Cypress Basin members are enrolled in that session.  Each trainee will leave with a wonderful curriculum guide filled with activities for students ages 3-7. 





Anyone who missed out on the training and is interested in attending one in the future can contact Betty Morgan at � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� and ask to be added to a list for the next session that will be announced as soon as there are 10 people on the list.

















SUBMIT VOLUNTEER REPORTS NOW











The first 2010 report of volunteer hours was due this week to the state office.  Rosanna has sent that report.  If you failed to report your volunteer hours to her please do so immediately because she has another report due in a month.  





REMINDER:  You are responsible for reporting your volunteer hours and advanced training hours to Rosanna.  Periodically she has to make reports to the state and also she doesn’t know to order certification completion pins and merit pins unless she has each member’s report.














LIFE’S BETTER OUTSIDE EXPERIENCE COMING TO LONGVIEW


For the past 17 years the Texas Parks and Wildlife Expo has been in Austin.  But this year the event is being held on a smaller scale at regional locations.  One of the biggest events will be this weekend, June 4-6, at the Longview AlleyFest.  The purpose of the show is to enlist families, especially children, in a love affair with nature.


The event will feature a climbing wall, nature scenes, re-enactors portraying African-American “Buffalo Soldiers” of the Wild West, a campout display, and Wildlife CSI which is a wildlife forensics display of skeletons.  The exhibit will be set up on Methvin Street.


Several Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter members have volunteered to assist with the mini Expo on Saturday and Sunday. 
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CBTMN members are encouraged to submit articles for the monthly newsletters.  Items for Events and Notices are welcomed.  Original articles of interest to members are greatly appreciated.  Deadline for the July newsletter is July 3.   You can contact Betty by email @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� or mail to:  100 Lakeview Circle, Jefferson, TX 75657.











